

TEXAS HIGHER EDUCATION COORDINATING BOARD

P.O. Box 12788 Austin, Texas 78711

June 25, 2020

Stuart W. Stedman CHAIR

Fred Farias III, O.D. VICE CHAIR

Ricky A. Raven SECRET ARY OF THE BOARD

Levi D. McClenny STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE

S. Javaid Anwar Cody C. Campbell Emma W. Schwartz R. Sam Torn Donna N. Williams Welcome Wilson, Jr.

Harrison Keller, Ph.D. COMMISSIONER OF HIGHER EDUCATION

(512) 427-6101 Fax (512) 427-6127

Web site:

http://www.highered.texas.gov

TO: Presidents and Chancellors

Texas Public Institutions of Higher Education

FROM: Harrison Keller, Ph.D.

Commissioner of Higher Education

SUBJECT: Epinephrine Auto-Injector Policies

Senate Bill 1367 from the 85th Texas Legislature (Texas Education Code Sec. 51.882) provides that public institutions of higher education may adopt policies regarding epinephrine auto-injectors on campus. The statute further requires that, should an institution adopt such a policy, it shall submit to the Department of State Health Services (DSHS) a copy of the policy and any amendments.

DSHS has asked us to share the attached information regarding their process for institutions to submit such policies. Should you or your institution have questions about epinephrine auto-injector law or rule, please feel free to contact Anita Wheeler at DSHS at anita.wheeler@dshs.texas.gov.

c: Governmental Relations OfficersUniversity LiaisonsCommunity and Technical College Liaisons